Association News

Max M. Kampelman, recipient of APSA’s Frank J. Goodnow Award for Distinguished Service which
recognizes individuals who have made outstanding contributions to the development of the political
science profession and the building of the APSA. Fellow Recipients were Pendleton Herring and
Roberta S. Sigel (pictured here) and Eugene Eidenberg (not pictured).

able at the APSA On-line at
www.apsanet.org.

Association Hosts Honors
Reception During
Annual Meeting

Seeking to recognize special
achievements in the profession, the
Association held is annual Honors
Reception on Wednesday, August
27, at the historic building of the
Woman’s National Democratic Club
in Washington, D.C., as part of its
1997 Annual Meeting.

The reception was preceded by an
awards ceremony, and one of the
high points of the evening came
when out-going Association Presi-
dent Elinor Ostrom presented
Pendleton Herring, Roberta S. Sigel,
Max M. Kampelman and Eugene
Eidenberg with APSA’s new annual
Frank J. Goodnow Award for Distin-
guished Service. Named for the As-
sociation’s first president, the award
recognizes individuals who have
made outstanding contributions to
both the development of the politi-
cal science profession and the build-
ing of the American Political Science
Association.

The Association recognized
Pendleton Herring’s contributions to
the social sciences and his leadership
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of the Association during the forma-
tion of the Congressional Fellowship
Program. Roberta Sigel’s citation
noted her leadership in the profes-
sion and her role in the development
of the APSA Organized Sections.
The Association acknowledged Max
Kampelman’s achievements in higher
education and diplomacy as well as
his service as APSA treasurer. Eu-
gene Eidenberg’s citation highlighted
his career in public service and his

role in securing a grant for the Con-
gressional Fellowship Program while
he was executive vice-president of
MCI Communications Corporation.
The full text of the Frank J. Good-
now Award citations appears in
“The Gazette” in this issue of PS.

The Association also used the
Honors Reception to recognize the
winners of various teaching awards.
Elinor Ostrom acknowledged politi-
cal scientists who received campus-
wide awards for outstanding teaching
during the 199697 academic year.
A special section on those winners
can be found in this issue of PS. Ad-
ditionally, APSA Executive Director
Catherine Rudder recognized Jerry
Goldman’s receipt of the 1997 Edu-
com Medal Award, an award con-
ferred by Educom, a consortium of
colleges, universities, and other orga-
nizations, upon individuals who are
transforming education through their
development and use of information
technology.

In order to recognize political sci-
entists who have developed effective
new approaches to teaching in the
discipline, representatives from Row-
man & Littlefield Publishing Com-
pany, which helped sponsor the re-
ception, presented the inaugural
Rowman & Littlefield Award for
Innovative Teaching to Kent Portney
of Tufts University and Jerry Gold-
man of Northwestern University.

Pendleton Herring
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Roberta S. Sigel

Janet Box-Steffensmeier of Ohio
State University, Stephen Frantzich
of the United States Naval Acad-
emy, Sheila Collins of William
Patterson College, Christopher Dun-
can of Mississippi State University,
John Freeman of the University of
Minnesota, and Meredith Watts of
the University of Wisconsin, Milwau-
kee received honorable mentions
and were also recognized at the cer-
emony.

At the close of the awards cere-
mony Jack Peltason, former presi-
dent of the University of California
System, and cochair with Dale Rog-
ers Marshall, Wheaton College
(MA), of the APSA’s Centennial
Campaign, announced that officials
at the University of Louisville had
agreed to donate the late Aaron
Wildavsky’s share of the University’s
1996 Grawemeyer Award for World
Order to the APSA. The $75,000
donated by the University will be
used to establish the Wildavsky Con-
ference Room, which will be an inte-
gral part of the Centennial Center
currently being planned. The Cen-
tennial Campaign will be officially
launched during the 1998 Annual
Meeting in Boston.

December 1997

Association Distributes
Annual Awards

Eighteen members of the political
science community were recognized
for their scholarly achievements and
public service at the 1997 APSA
Awards Ceremony, held in conjunc-
tion with the Annual Meeting. Not-
ing that “in recent decades no one
has done more . . . to combine politi-
cal science and public administra-
tion,” and that “his recent work on
decision making and on democratic
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governance represent important con-
tributions to our understanding of
government and administration,”
George Frederickson, chair of the
John Gaus Award committee,
named James G. March of Stanford
University the recipient of the 1997
John Gaus Distinguished Lecturer
Award. The John Gaus Award is
given each year to recognize a life-
time of exemplary scholarship in the
joint traditions of political science
and public administration and, more
generally, to recognize and encour-
age scholarship in public administra-
tion. Professor March later delivered
the 1997 John Gaus Lecture.

Four others also received awards
recognizing lifetimes of contributions
to the understanding and practice of
politics. Senator Paul Wellstone (D-
Minn.) received the Hubert H.
Humphrey Award for notable public
service by a political scientist. Gary
Orfield of Harvard University was
named recipient of the Charles E.
Merriam Award, which is given bian-
nually to a person whose published
work and career represents a signifi-
cant contribution to the art of gov-
ernment through the application of
social science research. Orfield was
recognized for his research on, and
involvement in, civil rights struggles,
desegregation cases, and the formu-
lation of educational policies. Hanna
F. Pitkin, University of California,

Andrei S. Markovits, University of California, Santa Cruz, one of several political scientists who
received campus-wide teaching awards, is recognized at the Honors Reception.
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